 THAN
TAMPA HOMEOWNERS, AN ASSOCIATION OF NEIGHBORHOODS,
MEETING OF September 14, 2016, HELD AT UNION STATION

1. President Jerry Frankhouser opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. by asking for a moment of silence to reflect on our mission and that we pledge allegiance to the flag.  He then asked that we introduce ourselves.

2. Our guest was Brad Baird, Administrator of Public Works and Utility Services, who discussed the projects planned now that Council has approved the Storm Water Assessment Initiative.  Mr. Baird reported that 5 large projects and some 150 smaller neighborhood projects are planned which will take 10 to 12 years to complete.  The large projects are: (1) Upper Peninsula Flooding Relief - $40 million, (2) North Tampa Closed Basin Flooding Relief - $5 million, (3) Cypress Street Outfall Extension - $40 million, (4) Southeast Seminole Heights Flooding Relief - $30 million, (5) Lower Peninsula Flooding Relief - $75 million.  In addition to these, Mr. Baird said that $251.3 million has been allocated to Neighborhood Projects.  Among these are: Chelsea Street Flooding Relief, Robles Park Pump Station Replacement, Sparkman Street Flooding Relief, Ybor Trolley Tracks, 17th Street and Annona Avenue, and Forest Hills Flooding Relief.  Mr. Baird then engaged in an extensive dialog with the members of the audience on these and other local flooding problems.

3. Margaret Vizzi, reporting for the Policy Review Committee, told that a Workshop on the Flashing Electronic Sign Issue would occur within the next month.  She noted that we have not been kept abreast of the progress made on developing the Tree Ordinance.  Councilman Guido Maniscallo a welcome guest assured Mrs. Vizzi that he would make sure that THAN was kept informed.

4. Fredric Zerla gave the Secretary’s Report.  He thanked Beverly Morrow for pointing out that in Item #7, the date June 20 should be June 12.  The sentence would then begin: The first, dated June 12, 2016, entitled A HEAVY TOLL ---.  With this correction, the minutes were approved.  The Secretary also reported that he had sent reminders to the 8 current THAN members that had not renewed membership.  He will again send reminders in about a week.

5. Sally Flynn gave the Treasurer’s Report.  In August 10 memberships were received so $250 was deposited into the account.  No expenses were incurred.

6. President Frankhouser announced that our next two meetings would be held at the Loretta Ingraham Center.  In October our guest will be Mayor Bob Buckhorn.  For the November Meeting we have invited the members of City Council.  He also reported that the next meeting of THAN’s Web Site Committee will be on October 5 at the new Seminole Heights Library, 4711 Central Avenue. 

7. Joseph Robinson told of  Happenings at Sulphur Springs Meuseum.  The Third Annual “Historic Bike Tour” of Sulphur Springs will be held on Saturday, October 1.  For information contact historybiketour@gmail.com.  He also reported that the Annual Taste of Pumpkin Festival will be held at Mann-Wagnon Park, 1101 East River Cove Street on Saturday,, October 22, 2016, from 1:00 till 3:00 p.m.  Find more information at www.sulphurspringsmuseum.org.  

8. Councilman Maniscallo informed us of several projects Council is working on.  

9. [bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.  Our next meeting will be held at the Loretta Ingraham Center in Culver City/Lincoln Gardens, 1615 N. Hubert Avenue, 33607, on Wednesday, October 12, 2016.  Our Guest will be Mayor Bob Buckhorn.

Respectfully submitted, 



  
Fredric Zerla, Secretary
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